
July 11, 2016 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Henne at 7:00 pm. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Members Present: Curell, Henne, Mathews, Mohr, Running.  Members Absent: None. 

Visitors: Melissa Malcom, Dave Scheuer, Arlene Sullivan, G Running, Mark Jaruzel. 

Melissa Malcom, director of the Lapeer District Library, spoke briefly regarding the services 

offered by the Library. Supervisor Henne asked questions of Ms. Malcom about library funding. There 

was some discussion about the amount of tax money the District Library receives from Rich Township 

and the fact that so many of our residents use other libraries, namely North Branch and Mayville. 

Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell to waive the reading of the June minutes and accept them into 

record as written.  MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Mohr, supported by Mathews to accept into record the Treasurers Report as presented 

and to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the General Fund, $7190.99 with checks numbered 12431 

through 12440, from the Cemetery Fund, $1840.85 with checks numbered 1056 and 1057, and from the 

Mosquito Account $15,500.00 with check number 1050. MOTION CARRIED. 

Supervisor Henne spoke with Joe Zanetti from APM and received an update on our mosquito 

abatement program . There have been very few nuisance calls and mosquito control has been very 

effective thus far. 

The roadside mowing will start this week. 

We reviewed several ordinance enforcement issues and had discussion about the difficulty of 

having these issues attended to by enforcement officials in a timely manner.  

Clerk Running gave an update on the new curtains for the township hall. They are nearly finished 

and will be installed before the election on August. 

There was discussion about an estimate for asphalt at the township hall for either a strip for 

handicap parking or the whole township portion of the lot.  

There will be a meeting of the Rich Township Election Commission immediately following this 

meeting. 

We are still in need of volunteers to do the landscaping at the township hall. 

The Board of Review will meet on Tuesday, July 19 at 9 am. 

Tax bills for summer taxes have been sent. 

We reviewed the requirements for candidates for township offices. 

Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell to have Kings' office prepare the new state form 5448. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

Members received an audit report booklet from Kings'. We will review it at next months' meeting. 

There were 3 zoning permits issued since the last meeting:  to David Scheuer on Rolling Acres 

for a storage shed, to Fahrija Muminovic on Ducker for a storage shed, and to Dennis Ostrander on N 

Lapeer for a pole building. 

During public time, there was discussion about a property on Rich Road where there is some 

unusual activity going on. The police have been contacted, we will have Contruction Code check into it 

and will also contact the DEQ. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm. 

 

 

 
_____________________________   ________________________ 

 Pamela Running, Clerk     Paul Henne, Supervisor 

 

 

 



 


